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       Zoom Meetings due to COVID 
 

White City Metro Township News  
https://www.whitecity-ut.org/ 

Meetings first Thursday of each month at 6 PM Staff and 7 PM Business  
Via Zoom for duration of COVID 19 Pandemic 

For Services Contact Info: 

 
Introducing the Greater Salt Lake Municipal Services District 

The Greater Salt Lake Municipal Services District, also known as the MSD, is the service provider and contract 

administrator for White City Metro Township and several other MSD member communities (Town of Brighton, 

Copperton Metro Township, Emigration Canyon Metro Township, Kearns Metro Township, Magna Metro 

Township, Unincorporated Salt Lake County). The MSD works with each of its member communities to evaluate 

and address the needs of that community. The MSD Board of Trustees is composed of member community 

Mayors and a member of the Salt Lake County Council who represent the interest of their citizenry. The MSD 

receives its funding from the Metro Townships, the Town of Brighton and Unincorporated Salt Lake County 

communities through sales tax, Class B and C highway funds, fees, grants and other revenues. 

Questions? Feel free to go to the MSD website https://msd.utah.gov/ or contact the MSD on (385) 468-

6700 with any questions related to planning and development; this includes services such as business 

licenses, building permits and inspections, code enforcement, land use and zoning, and long range planning.  
 

White City’s new General Plan website: https://tinyurl.com/wcgpsc  
 

Go to this link and do the Transportation Survey and the Character Area Survey 
• Transportation and Land Use Survey  

• Do Surveys today.  Character Area Survey.  

 

 

View Newsletter to 

access more 

information through 

Links 

White City Community Council meets on the first Wednesday of each month at 7:00 PM, Eastmont Middle School, 10100 S. 1300 

E. Room #105; Sandy, UT Meetings are Open to the Public. Meet Summers at 999 E. Galena Dr.  

https://whitecitycc.org/
https://www.whitecity-ut.org/
https://msd.utah.gov/
https://tinyurl.com/wcgpsc


 

 
 

 

 
 

About the Grant Eligibility 
Online applications open: 

June 16, 2020 until funds exhausted 
COVID-19 SMALL BUSINESS 

IMPACT GRANT  
Funded by $40 million of Salt Lake 

County’s 
CARES Act disbursement 

June 11, 2020 
Small businesses located in White City Metro 
Township may be eligible for Salt Lake County’s 
Small Business Impact Grant(SBIG), which includes 
$40 million in financial aid to help business owners 
most directly impacted by the COVID-19 public health 
orders and subsequent closures. The grants up to 

$35,000 are funded through CARES Act to assist in 
local recovery efforts.   
Because these are grants, they do NOT need to be 
repaid. 
 

To be eligible, businesses must: 
• Be based in Salt Lake County 

• Employ fewer than 100 employees 

• Not have already received federal, state or local 

• COVID-19 financial aid 

• Provide documents verifying your financial loss 

• Have operated prior to Jan. 1, 2020 

• Be primary industries impacted directly by public 

health order closures* 
 

TAKEAWAYS 
Businesses can receive 

up to $35,000 grants 
Because these are 
grants, they do not 
need to be repaid 

Grants are awarded 
by primary industries 
impacted by closures 

 

Next Steps: 
 

The application is OPEN NOW. Visit 
https://slco.org/covid-19/economy/grants/ to submit 
an application today. Questions? Contact the 
Business Relief Hotline at 385-468-4011 – 
assistance is available in a range of languages.   
 

Troubleshooting in multiple languages is 
available.  Apply at slco.org 

 

Prepare for the June 16 application open date by 
reviewing all eligibility requirements, as well as 
required documents needed to successfully submit 
an application, at https://slco.org. There you can 
also view a short video tutorial: “Video: Step by Step 
Through the Small Business Impact Grant 
Application.” 
 

Those who need assistance or have questions 
regarding the application, can call the Business 
Relief Hotline at (385) 468-4011. Application 
assistance in Spanish, Chinese, Arabic and 
Vietnamese is also available for free through the 
Hotline. Webinars will also be available online 
through partnerships with local organizations and will 
be announced as they are finalized. 
 

*Specific industries listed online at slco.org 
 

 

 

Bear Park New Gate 

Closes at 10 PM 

https://slco.org/covid-19/economy/grants/


 

Benefits to the 
Modified Program:  

• Residents who 

need the service are 
utilizing it without the issues of it being full 

before they can use it. 

            Modified Area Cleanup Fact Sheet  
 

White City Metro Township 

and the Southeast islands will have containers 
available for reservation from Friday, September 11th 
through Thursday, September 17th. There will be 85 
containers available per day, which is approximately 
1 container per 8 households if homeowners choose 
to share their reserved container. 

 
Here is how it works: 

 

• Reservations will open to residents when they 
receive their postcards, approximately three 
weeks in advance of the available dates. 

 

• Reservations are made on our website: 
wasatchfrontwaste.org They will be on a first-
come-first basis. 

• Containers will be placed in the homeowner’s 
driveway. 
 

Reasons for modified Program: 
 

• For the past three years, WFWRD has not been 
able to adequately staff this program with the 21 
drivers needed for the traditional service. For the 
2020 program, WFWRD was only able to hire 16 
out of the needed 21 drivers needed for the 
traditional program. 

 

 

 

• The COVID-19 pandemic has proven to be a 
challenge to keep employees healthy and 
working. 

 

• Residential services are the number one priority 
and WFWRD cannot take drivers from these 
services to cover Area Cleanup (ACUP) 
 

• The National Waste & Recycling Association’s 
safety recommendations state that waste haulers  

 

should not physically handle residents’ waste 

during the COVID-19 pandemic. The ACUP always bring 

garbage and debris piles on the streets that must be 

physically handled by employees 

 

Benefits to the Modified Program: 

• Residents who need the service are utilizing it 
without the issues of it being full before they can 
use it. 
 

• No mini landfills. WFWRD employees have not 
had to physically handle the waste. 

 

• A manageable workload even with staff shortages 
because of the efficiencies with not having to deal 
with piles in the streets around the containers. 
 

• The majority of residents who requested the 
service were accommodated. 

 

• No “mini-landfills” that create health and safety 
hazards, and WFWRD employees must 
physically handle the waste. 

 

• Reduced scavenging. 
 

• Reduced illegal dumping and containers being 
abused by contractors, landscapers, and 
residents who do not live in the District. 

 

 

White City Metro Township Council 

Paulina Flint  Mayor    801-571-5257  paulina.flint@whitecity-ut.org 

Kay Dickerson Council Member  801-571-1447  kay.dickerson@whitecity-ut.org 

D. Scott Little  Council Member  801-562-1459  scott.little@whitecity-ut.org 

Allan Perry  Council Member  801-884-8607  allan.perry@whitecity-ut.org 

Linda Price  Council Member  801-419-3013  linda.price@whiteciuty-ut.org 

 

 

mailto:paulina.flint@whitecity-ut.org
mailto:kay.dickerson@whitecity-ut.org
mailto:scott.little@whitecity-ut.org
mailto:allan.perry@whitecity-ut.org
mailto:linda.price@whiteciuty-ut.org


 
Residents’ concerns are as follows: 

 

• Containers will cause damage to driveways. 
 

• There may be minor scrapes from the metal 
wheels, but there have been no permanent 
damages. 
 

 

• Driveways are not large enough to hold a 
container. 

 

• The containers are 8’ x 12’ and weigh 1.7 tons. If 
the driveways are not blocked, the container will 
fit. 
 

• There will not be enough containers for every 
neighborhood due to the first come, first served 
reservation system. 
 

• WFWRD does not have resources to provide a 
container for every home, nor does every home 
need a container. 
 

• WFWRD does not dictate where the containers will 
go. 
 

• What about people coming on to properties without 
permission? (This is trespassing) 
 

• We are informing residents that if they reserve a 
container, it is up to them to share it and invite their 
neighbors to use it. 

 

 

 

White City Metro Township is in an exciting and 

unique position to re-imagine and transform Sego Lily 

Drive into a community centerpiece that is 

comfortable, beautiful, and inviting for all users. One 

of the goals of the project is to implement a 

“Complete Street” approach linking neighborhoods, 

connecting communities, and encouraging walking 

and bicycling. 

  

This initial part of the project is focusing on 

collaborating with residents and key community 

stakeholders about the benefits of transforming the 

 corridor into a community gateway.  We have 

integrated a rigorous technical analysis, extensive 

community outreach involving compelling visuals 

that tell the story of what this corridor can become.  

Sego Lily is a wide road (with 55 feet of pavement) 

and this is an opportunity to improve safety and 

walkability without impacting private yards, there is 

also an element to provide traffic calming measures 

to slow down drivers along the roadway that we have 

heard about from residents for many years.   

In April each residence on Sego Lily received a hand 

delivered survey allowing them to comment on what 

they would like the future of the corridor to look like. 

More than half of the 141 homes returned their 

surveys and others commented online. The results, 

while mixed, showed a strong desire of residents to 

add a pedestrian path and to keep on-street parking.    

  

Sego Lily Drive Plan 



The on-going study is now looking at the 

specific design elements of adding lighting 

and integrating into existing sidewalks. This 

study will conclude later this summer. For 

more information please contact Madeline 

Francisco-Galang at: 

MFrancisco-Galang@slco.org 
        

White City Metro Township General Plan  

Participate now! 
Find up-to-date information and access survey links 

on White City’s new General Plan website: 

https://tinyurl.com/wcgpsc 

• Transportation and Land Use Survey  

• Character Area Survey General Plan Steering 
Committee meetings are where the plan is being 
made, held on the 4th Tuesday of every month 
from 6:00-7:30 pm.  

 

Access previous meetings or join a future 

meeting from the Utah Public Notice Website: 

https://www.utah.gov/pmn/index.html 

 Click “Cities” --> “White City” --> “Planning 

Commission.” The meeting link is within the agenda 

for that day. 
 

Want to provide feedback, ask questions, or voice 

concerns? 
 

Email Municipal Services District Planning Staff: Mikala 

at mjordan@msd.utah.gov, or Kate at 

kadavies@msd.utah.gov. 
   

What is a General Plan? 
 

The General Plan establishes the long-term vision and 

goals of White City: consider it the guiding compass for 

the community. The plan acts as an advisory guide for 

how land will be used within White City. It also addresses 

the actions that will be taken to address moderate income 

housing and transportation needs. 
 

Who’s writing the General Plan? 
  

In short, YOU. The White City Metro Township Council 

appointed White City residents to serve on the General 

Plan Steering Committee. The Steering Committee 

elected a Chair and Vice-chair, who lead the group and 

work closely with MSD planning staff to determine 

agendas and organize meetings.  White City’s vision for 

its future and how to get there are generated by the 

Committee members and through gathering public 

feedback. The White City General Plan is White City’s 

Plan!  
 

What will be in the final General Plan?  
 

When completed sometime in the first quarter of 2021, 

White City’s General Plan will have the following chapters, 

some of which are required by Utah State Code 10-9a-

403: 
  

• Introduction  

• Background  

• Community Engagement  

• Land Use (State requirement) 

• Transportation (State requirement) 

• Housing (State requirement) 

• Economic Opportunities  

• Infrastructure and Resilience  

 

 
 

Public Engagement Timeline*: 

 

April 2019 – Present: Monthly General Plan Steering 

Committee Meetings  
 

April 2019 – Present: Regular updates at Metro 

Township Council Meetings  
 

April 24, 2019: General Plan Kick-off Open House  

September 28, 2019: Moderate-Income Housing Open 

House  
 

January 31, 2020: Transportation Planning Principles 

Workshop  
 

March 31, 2020: Transportation Open House (Cancelled 

due to Social Distancing Needs)  
 

April 2020 – August 15, 2020: Online Transportation and 

Land Use Survey  
  

July 31, 2020 – October 1, 2020: Online Character Area 

Survey  
 

*This process is ongoing; events will be added to the 

timeline as they are planned.  
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White City Community Council Plant Swap 
  

This is an event for garden enthusiasts who live in the 
White City Metro area and beyond. Let us get 
together to share our plants with our neighbors and 
make White City even more beautiful! All plant types 
are welcome, from indoor plants, edible plants, exotic 
plants and native species. Please do not bring 
anything that is considered invasive (A list will be 
posted on Facebook page of invasive species). 
 

Event date is September 26th, 2020 from 8:00am – 
2:00pm and will be held at the pavilion at Big Bear 
Park in White City. The first hour of the swap will be 
dedicated to those who have plants to trade and the 
following five hours will be for open trading (no need 
to have plants to swap). 
 

Tables will have labels for the different types of plant 
categories and a potting station with free potting soil 
will be provided for those with bare root plants. We 
will also be providing a sanitation station with hand 
sanitizer, sanitizing sprays and wipes. 
 

First five people to arrive will receive a free concrete 
planter bowl. 
 

Rules for the plant swap for the first hour:  
 

1. Receive one ticket for each healthy potted plant 
or rooted cutting that you bring to the swap. 
(Please clearly label each plant. It is optional to 
provide care instructions.) 

2. Trade tickets in for plants! (Always ask before 
taking, some plants may already have homes.) 

3. Enjoy your new friends (Both the planted ones 
and the people)! 

 

Rules for the plant swap for the second five hours: 
 

1. Request plant material from anyone with extra 
plants. If you have extra plants, be kind and share 
your plants and knowledge with those looking for 
new plants. 

2. Have fun! 
 

The plant swap has a Facebook page called “White 
City Community Plant Swap” and can be found at this 
address: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/478179426288883/ 
 
.  

• Instructional videos/web pages on transplanting  

• will be posted on page as well as discussions 
about plant species that people have and are 
willing to share. Requests can be made for 
specific plant species to connect the seeker with 
a potential owner of the specified plant. 

• Plant pots can be supplied upon request. 

 

White City Metro Township Trail 

 
White City Metro Township in partnership with Sandy 

City has completed a trail project along the 

abandoned Sandy Irrigation Canal corridor between 

106000 South and Dimple Dell Regional Park. An 

asphalt trail was completed on the former 

maintenance road, paralleling the Canal, which was 

previously used to maintain the facility.  Roadway 

crossing features were also added to improve access 

across Larkspur and Carnation Drives. The new trail 

is a part of a larger regional trail system crossing 

Dimple Dell Regional Park. The irrigation canal, 

which no longer conveys water, continues to function 

as a storm water facility with a new outlet structure 

being constructed to safely discharge storm water 

into Dry Creek. 
 

The project manager is Madeline Francisco-Galang 

and Jed Parker the project engineer.  Construction 

began in Fall of 2019 with substantial completion in 

June of 2020. The total construction cost of the 

project was $550,143. A grant in the amount of 

$250,000 from the Utah Department of 

Transportation as part of their Transportation 

Alternative Program helped to fund this project along 

with funding from the MSD and Sandy City. The 

completed trail is open to all users including bicyclists  

and pedestrians from kids to seniors and soon all will 

be able to cross a newly constructed bridge spanning  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/478179426288883/


Dimple Dell Regional Park and Dry Creek to connect 

the trail to Big Bear Park.  The trail on the south side 

connects to the Sandy and Draper portion of the trail 

on the south side 10600 South and continues to 

12150 South connecting to the Porter Rockwell trail.   

This is a great amenity to the residents of White City 

and allows for an alternative mode of transportation 

and recreation for all ages.  

 

Good Dog Campaign! 

Win Treats for Your Pup! 
 

Salt Lake County Animal Services 
Are you walking your dog more while you work from 

home? If so, you may have seen an 

alarming trend in your neighborhood 

or on the trails, more dogs are being 

walked off-leash and more dog poop 

is being left on the trails. 
 

Be part of our GOOD DOG Campaign! Salt Lake 

County Animal Services is launching this new public 

awareness program to help build a better community 

of dog owners who keep their dogs on leash and pick 

up their poop. We will be putting up signs at various 

parks across the valley and letting the public know 

where they are on our Facebook and Instagram 

pages.  
 

What You Can Do to Help: 
 

1. Find the sign at the park. 
 
 
 

2. Take a photo of your pup by the sign and tag us 
on Facebook or Instagram: @Salt Lake County 
Animal Services. 

3. Be sure to use the Hash Tag: #SLCOGoodDog 
4. Can’t find the sign, but your pup is such a good 

dog and on-leash? Still tag us like mentioned 
above! (We can’t say no to GOOD DOGs on-
leash!)  

Once you post this, we will enter your name in to win 

a HUGE basket full of treats for your GOOD DOG! 

We will pull the name of the winner after Labor Day 

and announce it on social media. 
 

Thank you for helping us make our community a 

better place! 
 

If you want to know more about leash and waste 

ordinances in your area go to AdoptUtahPets.org and 

visit our “LAWS” section. Need to contact an officer 

to report an off-leash dog? Call Dispatch at 801-743-

7000 or email animalcontrol@slco.org.   

 
 

 
 South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement 

District (SSLVMAD) works hard to promote public 
health and quality of life. During the current COVID-
19 pandemic, SSLVMAD personnel are committed to 
following guidance from government and public 
health officials to promote safety from this virus while 
still doing what we can to minimize health risks 
associated with mosquito-borne disease.  

 

Fortunately, according to the World Health  
Organization, there is no evidence to suggest that 
COVID-19 can be transmitted by mosquitoes. 
Unfortunately, though many people would not 
consider the biting behavior of mosquitoes an 
essential function, there is also no evidence to 
suggest that mosquitoes will heed public health 
guidance to reduce close contact with people, 
therefore, the risk of mosquito-borne illness, such as 
West Nile virus, remains.  

 

Mosquitoes complete the early stages of their 
life cycle in stagnant water in places ranging from 
ponds, marshy areas, and irrigated pasture-lands, to 
gutters, cavities in trees, and bird baths. During the  
 

summer, nearly any water left standing for at least 
one week can provide suitable conditions for larval  
mosquitoes to develop into adults. 

 

You can help control the population of 
mosquitoes by: 

 

mailto:animalcontrol@slco.org


 
 

• Eliminating unnecessary standing water from  
      your property. 
 

• Emptying and refreshing desirable standing 
water at least weekly. 

 

• Treating livestock watering troughs and 
ornamental ponds with mosquito control products 
(this service is available free of charge from 
SSLVMAD).  Reporting other standing water or  
mosquito problems to SSLVMAD. 
Additionally, the following suggestions can help 
you avoid being bitten by mosquitoes 
: 

• Use mosquito repellents approved by the 
Environmental Protection Agency according to 
instructions on the product label. 

 

• Wear light-colored, loose-fitting clothing that 
covers as much skin as possible when outdoors. 

 

• Avoid outdoor activities during times of peak 
mosquito activity (between dusk and dawn for 
several species of mosquitoes including disease 
vectors known to occur in Utah). 

 

     Summer provides a great time to participate in a 
variety of outdoor activities. Unwelcome mosquitoes, 
however, can make many outdoor activities less 
enjoyable. Familiarity with basic mosquito biology 
and some simple precautions can help reduce the 
negative impact of mosquitoes. 

 
 

     Adult female mosquitoes take blood meals from  
vertebrate hosts to obtain protein required for egg  
production. In addition to causing an irritating allergic 
reaction, mosquito bites can facilitate disease 
transmission. West Nile virus is an example of a 
disease transmitted by mosquitoes in Salt Lake 
Valley. 

 

South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement 
District (SSLVMAD) seeks to promote public health 
and quality of life by reducing the number of larval 
mosquitoes that develop to the adult stage. District 
technicians regularly inspect known larval mosquito 
habitat in Salt Lake Valley and apply mosquito control 
measures as needed. Treatments targeting adult 
mosquitoes are also applied when appropriate. 

 

South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement 
District would like to wish everyone a safe and 
pleasant summer. For additional information about 
mosquitoes and mosquito control or to submit a 
request for service please visit www.sslvmad.org. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
https://slco.org/uploadedFiles/depot/humanServices/fAging/
55-Plus-Book.pdf 

Coronavirus Response 
The County Government Center is closed as of 
March 28th; however our services are still operating. 
 

Aging & Adult Services is still open during the 
coronavirus outbreak, but some of our programs are 
operating with new procedures to protect public 
health. 
AAS serves older adults aged 60+ and their 
caregivers. Eligibility requirements remain in place 
for all our programs and services. To sign up for 
services, call (385) 468-3200. 
If you believe you have symptoms of COVID-19, 
which include cough, fever, and shortness of breath, 
call the Utah Coronavirus Hotline: 1-800-456-7707. 
New Client Intake 
New client intake is being conducted by the outreach 
team via phone. To sign up for services, call the 
outreach team at (385) 468-3200. 

 

Senior Centers & Congregate Meals 
 

Senior Centers are currently closed. AAS is offering 
drive-thru meal pickup daily at 15 of our Senior 
Center locations. Call your center to reserve a meal 
or for more information. If you aren’t already a 
member of one of our senior centers, please call the  
outreach team at (385) 468-3200 to get set up. 
 

Note: River's Bend meals are now being served at 
Sunday Anderson Westside Senior Center. 
 
 

http://www.sslvmad.org/
https://slco.org/uploadedFiles/depot/humanServices/fAging/55-Plus-Book.pdf
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Meals on Wheels 
Meals on Wheels is operating with new social 
distancing procedures. Drivers are not entering client 
homes; meals are placed in a bag and hung on the 
client’s door handle, and drivers then wait from a 
distance of ten feet to ensure the client receives their 
meal. 
Rides for Wellness 
Rides for Wellness has implemented stringent 
sanitation and precautionary measures. Drivers are 
sanitizing vehicles after every ride. Individuals who 
believe they have COVID-19 or other cold/flu 
symptoms should call prior to receiving a ride. 
In-Home Services & Caregiver Support 
In-Home Services and Caregiver Support are 
operating with new social distancing procedures. 
Case managers are not entering client homes; client 
communication is being conducted via phone. New 
intakes for program eligibility are being conducted via 
phone.  
Ombudsman Program 
The Ombudsman team are no longer entering long-
term residential and nursing care facilities. Case 
management and client follow-up are being 
conducted via phone. 
Volunteers 
Meals on Wheels and Rides for Wellness volunteer 
programs are still active. All other in-person volunteer 
activities have been suspended. Friendly visiting and 
companion volunteers are encouraged to check in on 
their clients by phone rather than in person. Contact 
your volunteer coordinator if you have questions 
about your volunteer activities. 
Administration 
AAS is working closely with the Salt Lake County 
Health Department and Salt Lake County leadership 
to follow CDC recommended practices and 
guidelines for ensuring staff, client, and volunteer 
safety. Although the County Government Center is 
closed as of March 28, 2020, our services are still 
active and operating. 
 

Aging & Adult Services 
2001 South State Street  S1-600 
Salt Lake City, UT 84190-4575 

Phone: (385) 468-3200 

 
 

 

2020 White City Community Council 
 

Kay J Dickerson; Vice Chairman                              Dist. 1 

10442 Carnation Dr.                                            ACCT Rep  

Sandy UT 84094 

H: 801-571-1447 
C: 801-557-9423 
kjd727@hotmail.com 
 

Cody Cutler, Chair                                     Dist. 2 
920 E. Violet Drive                                             ACCT Rep.  

Sandy UT 84094 

C: 801-330-0182 

custern86@gmail.com  

 

Brent Potter                                                        At Large A 

10462 S Larkspur Drive   
White City, UT 84094 

C: 814- 860-1020 

volunteerplants@gmail.com 

 

Linda Price, Treasurer                                    Dist. 3 

1223 Sego Lily Drive                                           Treasurer 

C: 801-419-3013 

lp2wcc@gmail.com 

 

Jill Mojabi                                                           At Large B 

1231 E. Sego Lily Drive                                      

White City, Ut 84094                                      

C: 801518-4246 

jmojabi@yahoo.com 

 

Christy Seiger-Webster                                 At Large 

C: 9942 S. Electra Ln 
White City, UT 84094 C:801-201-2582 
cmswebster@yahoo.com 

Richard Snow                     Dist. 4 
9816 Garnet Drive                                             ACCT Alt.  
White City, UT 84094        
H: 801-572-0710 

E-mail: snowtile@msn.com 

Greg Shelton, Secretary                                   At Large D  
1224 E 10600 S                                                Secretary  
White City, Ut 84094  
C: 801-810-9638 
greg.shelton@gmail.com 

 

Phil Cardenaz                                                   At Large E  
Electra Way                                                       ACCT Alt. 
White City, UT 84094 
C: 916-397-6104 
phillip.cardenaz@gmail.com 

Emergency Volunteers:   Janice Kerby 
janicekerby@msn.com 
 
Kelly Collinson 
KMCollinson@gmail.com 

 
 

We are always looking for more emergency medical 
supplies for the storage unit. Such as any 

wheelchairs, walkers, bandages, arm slings, braces 
(hand and feet). They need to be clean and I. Good 

condition and any bandages, sanitizer, or wound 
care needs to be new. 

If any one wants any more information, tons is 
available, on getting more prepared For themselves 
or their family they are welcome to get a hold of me 

(Kelly Collinson at 
kmcollinson@gmail.com  or 
community8cert@gmail.com 
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Greater Salt Lake Services District (aka MSD) 
 

Funding: 
The MSD receives its funding from the Metro 

Townships, the Town of Brighton and unincorporated 

communities through sales tax, Class B and C 

highway funds, fees, grants and other revenues.  The 

MSD contracts with agencies to provide Public 

Works, Animal Services, Planning and Development, 

Engineering, Parks, Justice Courts, Municipal 

Prosecution, and Indigent Legal Services. 

The District’s Board of Trustees contracts with Salt 

Lake County for most services. The Board sets 

service levels allocates funding and establishes 

policies. The District’s General Manager carries out 

the direction of the Board. 
 

 

Difference between the MSD and the Metro  
 

Townships: 

The Metro Townships and the Town of Brighton are 

independent municipalities that are members of the 

MSD.  Each MSD member has an elected Mayor and 

Council. These officials represent the interest of the 

citizens of the individual Township or Town.  The 

MSD Board of Trustees is made up of each of the 

Mayors of the Metro Townships, the Town of Brighton 

and a member of the Salt Lake County Council. 

The MSD’s role is to evaluate the needs of all the 

Metro Townships, the Town of Brighton, and 

Unincorporated Salt Lake County and to use the 

funding to accomplish those needs.  The MSD is the 

service provider and they oversee all contracts with 

agencies to provide the services.  The MSD Board of 

Trustees also has sole property tax authority over the 

District (5 Metro Townships, Town of Brighton, and 

Unincorporated Salt Lake County. 

Historically 
 

Historically Salt Lake County provided municipal 

services to areas that had not incorporated as cities. 

In the 1980s these areas grew to a population of 

more than 250,000, making the County the largest 

provider of municipal services in Utah. 

As communities incorporated into cities, and as cities 

annexed lucrative commercial areas from the 

remaining unincorporated communities, it became  

more difficult for the County to fund municipal  

 

services. In addition, historical portions of some 

communities were lost to neighboring cities. 

Metro Townships 

To shore up the remaining community boundaries 

and tax base, the Legislature authorized most 

unincorporated-area voters to choose their futures in 

2015. All unincorporated townships would become 

municipalities, but voters in each township could 

choose whether to make their community a Metro 

Township or a City. Residents of islands—

unincorporated areas surrounded by cities—could 

vote to either annex or remain unincorporated. 
 

Millcreek Township voters chose to become a city. 

Voters in the Townships of Copperton, Emigration 

Canyon, Kearns, Magna and White City chose to 

become Metro Townships. Metro Townships are a 

new type of municipality with most of a city’s powers. 

These voters also chose to receive their services 

from the MSD. Some island voters chose to annex 

and others did not. 

Municipal Services District 

The County Council created the MSD in late 2015 

under the authorization of the Utah State Legislature. 

The District began operating in January 2016. The 

County Council sat as the original Board of Trustees. 

Voters elected Metro Township Council members in 

November 2016. The Chair of each Council, along 

with one County Council member, took over as the 

Board of Trustees in January 2017. The Board also 

included the Mayor of Millcreek, which was a member 

of the District from January through June 2017. 

Metro Township Councils now choose a Mayor from 

among Council members. The Mayor serves on the 

Board of Trustees along with one County Council 

Member. 

 
 
 



Place Name 
July 1, 2019 Population 
Estimate 

Brighton 272 

Copperton 799 

Emigration Canyon 1,601 

Granite 1,101 

Kearns 34,727 

Magna 27,179 

White City 5,512 

Unincorporated 10,815 

MSD TOTAL 80,905 

* In this reporting, balance of Salt Lake County covers all 

areas of the county outside incorporated cities, metro 

townships, Granite, and Brighton. 

The MSD provides services to the Town of Brighton, 
to the five Metro Townships of Copperton, 
Emigration Canyon, Kearns, Magna and White City, 
and to the unincorporated areas of Salt Lake 
County.  The MSD contracts with Salt Lake County 
for some of these services. MSD services include: 
• Animal Services 

• Engineering 

• Indigent Legal defense 

• Justice Courts 

• Municipal Parks 

• Municipal Prosecution 

• Planning and Development Services 

• Building Permits and Inspection 

• Business Licenses 

• Code Enforcement 

• Ordinances 

• Land Use and Zoning 

• Long Range Planning 

 

• Stormwater  

• Technology Solutions 

• Public Works Operations 

• Street Maintenance 

• Snow Plowing 

• Weed Control 

• Traffic Signals 
 

Bear Park 

 

2020 SE Township Days 

We are sorry to have to announce: 2020 SE 
Township Days is canceled due to COVID 19.  
It would be impossible to ‘Social Distance’.  It 
is a 100% a hands-on event.  We want to 
thank all our vendors and event providers and 
give you the biggest air hug.  You have all 
said “See you in 2021.” Thank you so much!   

Love to you all. 
 

 

See Rolling Car Show Flier 

Enclosed, August 29th  

Watch parade from your driveway and social 

distance from one another.  Stay Safe! 

 

Go to online newsletter at 

https://whitecitycc.org/ or https://www.whitecity-

ut.org/  or and you can go to these links and 

click to get more services info. 

https://slco.org/for-residents?id=26
https://slco.org/engineering/
https://www.sllda.com/
ttps://slco.org/justice-court/
https://slco.org/parks/
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/pages/building-permits-inspections
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/pages/business-license
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/pages/code-enforcement
https://msd.utah.gov/ordinances/
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/pages/land-use-zoning
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/pages/long-range-planning
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/pages/stormwater
https://msd-planning-slco.hub.arcgis.com/pages/technology-solutions
https://slco.org/for-residents?id=26
https://whitecitycc.org/
https://www.whitecity-ut.org/
https://www.whitecity-ut.org/


White City Township 

Community Council  

C/O Utah Neighborhoods 2001 So. 

State Street; Suite S 3-050 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84190 
 

 
 

If You See Something Say Something 
 

               Chief Randy Thomas 
                    Midvale Precinct  
                     385.468.9350 
                  7912 South Main  
                 Midvale, UT 84047 
                    385.468.9350 
                      White City                
                Det. Paula Stinson                                                      
       pstinson@updsl.org 
         To report a crime or request                                              
      to speak with a officer,  
         call Dispatch at 801.743.7000 
         For all emergencies, call 9-1-1 
 Lobby Hours: Monday-Friday: 8am to 5pm 
     Saturday: Closed ~ Sunday: Closed 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

No 

Gathering 

during 

Rolling Car 

Show 

Please 

Social 

Distance! 

http://www.updsl.org/page_community_southeast.php
http://www.updsl.org/page_community_southeast.php
http://www.updsl.org/page_community_southeast.php
http://www.updsl.org/page_community_southeast.php
mailto:pstinson@updsl.org
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiZyZz7vr_NAhVE1WMKHWXjBBAQjRwIBw&url=http://cliparts.co/vintage-border-clip-art&psig=AFQjCNHJMBYvDoxVO0oO-SbHlAypSmGtsA&ust=1466817444008447


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


